ISLES HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING
THURSDAY, JULY 23, 2020 - 7:00 P.M.

ISLES CLUBHOUSE (VIA GLOBAL MEET)

1500 VICTORIA FALLS BLVD


PALM BEACH GARDENS, FL 33410
APPROVED 9-24-2020
MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER:  (VIA ZOOM)
President, Louis Proyect, called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
QUORUM, ATTENDANCE and PROOF OF NOTICE  
A quorum was established as the following Board members were present via Zoom: Louis Proyect, President; Bob Gaynor, Secretary; Carol Anselmo, 1st Vice President; Bruce Testa, 2nd Vice President; and Tom Keys, Treasurer.  Also in attendance was Donna Tagg, LCAM representing Capital Realty Advisors, Inc. 
APPROVAL OF PAST MINUTES  

The Board reviewed the minutes from the May 28, 2020 Board meeting.   Bob made a motion to approve the minutes as presented; seconded by Carol and all voted in favor.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT
Update on Community Painting:
As Bruce is overseeing the painting project, Louis asked Bruce for an update.  Bruce explained that the project was behind due to the rains the last couple of months.  He and the Benjamin Moore representative have been performing the inspections on completed homes and have been happy with the work performed by the contractor.  He stated they inspect each home after completion and prepare a punch-list as necessary which the contractor then addresses. Residents have also been pleased.

Painting Waiver - 1313 St. Lawrence requested a waiver as they have recently painted their home out of need.  Jeff Spillane inspected the home and it met the Board’s criteria for an exemption.  Bob made a motion to grant an exemption; seconded by Bruce and all voted in favor.
Opening of Amenities – Louis stated that COVID-19 is increasing dramatically.   The Board was hopeful that the government guidelines would be relaxed but in fact things are not getting better in the county.  He stated the Board is mindful of the inconvenience and stress of the closure of the amenities but their obligation is to protect the health and welfare of residents.  The Board believes until there is improvement in the numbers and the guidelines are relaxed; the amenities must remain closed.  They are, however, monitoring and will evaluate when the conditions change.
TREASURER’S REPORT 
A copy of the June financial report was provided to all Board members in their packets prior to the meeting.  Tom stated the Balance Sheet was in order.  He reviewed the line items that were over-budget for the month.  Tom reported that accounts receivable at the end of June was $701.00 consisting of some late fees and fines.  He thanked everyone for their participation in maintaining such a low balance in collections.
New Bank Account – Anchor Bank is offering higher yields than most institutions and Louis recommended opening a new account and moving some cash reserves.  Tom stated that he was a Director at Anchor Bank and therefore would abstain from this discussion and vote.  Bob made a motion to open an account with Anchor Bank; seconded by Carol and all voted in favor with Tom abstaining.
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MANAGEMENT REPORT / OLD BUSINESS
The management report dated July 23rd provided an update and status of all projects currently underway or projected.  The report was provided to the Board in their packets prior to the meeting.  Note:  A detailed written report is attached to these minutes for the record.  This report is also posted on the Isles website
Donna pointed out that RBK would be in the community in the next few weeks to perform touch-up pressure cleaning of sidewalks.  They would be focused only on the badly stained, mold areas and would not be doing the entire community.

Sidewalks – Louis stated that the Board needed to ratify the balance due Triple M Brick and Pavers for the recent sidewalk replacement work they performed. The amount due is $8,750.00.  Louis explained that there were issues with the last work they performed and they were required to come back and re-do the areas which they did.  Bob made a motion to pay Triple M the balance due; seconded by Carol and all voted in favor.
New Vendor for Sidewalks and Valley Gutters – Bruce then advised the Board that he found a new vendor to take Triple M’s place as he was not satisfied with the quality of Triple M’s work.  He presented a proposal from Pathway Enterprises. Pathway is the original concrete contractor who installed the valley gutters for the community.  Pathway is a certified concrete contractor and does work for Florida DOT.  Bruce stated that he did a complete review of the community and presented a list of the sidewalk areas that needed to be addressed which he provided Pathway.   Bruce stated that the cost of the work was almost half the bid received from Triple M plus they will install a root barrier and do some valley gutters in that cost.  Bruce then made a motion to approve Pathway Enterprises to do up to 1200 LF with barrier and 140 LF of valley gutter for a cost of $55,300; seconded by Carol.  Before the vote Tom asked for discussion.  Tom questioned the amount and Bruce explained the cost included the 1200 LF of root barrier.  He then questioned that the proposal stated it did not include staking and grading and asked if that would be significant.  Bruce stated “no” and that would only apply if extra equipment and work would be required and it was standard language in their contract and would not apply to what work they would be doing in the community.  Bob then questioned the sidewalk along Military Trail that needs to be replaced.  Bruce stated that they are State certified and should not have a problem; however, he questioned the Association’s responsibility in making such a repair and agreed to look into it.  Louis then called for the vote; all voted in favor.
VIOLATIONS

A violation for the cutting of a common area Ligustrum tree by 905 Magdalena was presented.  A question was raised as to whether the tree would recover and if it an eyesore to the residents who needs to look at it in their backyard.  Bob said he would revisit it but additional vegetation would need to be destroyed in order to remove the tree.  Bob then made a motion to fine the resident $100 for the cutting of the tree plus charge him the $75 for debris removal; seconded by Carol and all voted in favor.
NEW BUSINESS

Seacoast Screening – Neighboring Seacoast Utilities is currently under-construction and some residents are stating that additional landscaping is needed to block the buildings.  Bob meet with Seacoast and they recognize this and are willing to address it.  In the meantime, the Association is going to allow the sea grape to grow and not trim it; that coupled with what Seacoast has already planted will help.  There is a slope on Seacoast’s side and the trees they planted need time to mature.  When the construction is finalized, Seacoast will be putting additional landscaping around the new building.
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Annual Meeting – Louis stated that the Annual Meeting and Election will be held October 7, 2020 via Zoom.  Due to legal requirements that is the soonest that it can be held.  Notices will be forthcoming.
RESIDENTS FORUM/CORRESPONDENCE
Questions/Comments were received in advance of the meeting:
· A concern was raised about the landscaping along the Niemen Road wall where the Fish Tail palms have not grown to the height of others.  The residents in that area request mature trees be planted to block the view of Alt A-1-A.  Louis stated he understood the concern but there are also budgetary concerns.  Once through hurricane season we can see what the budget will allow.  Tom raised the question as to whether BrightLine would assist and he recommended not planting until BrightLine finished their construction.
· Where are the additional streetlights?  Louis stated that with COVID-19 FPL went into emergency only services and put other construction projects on hold.

· There was a recommendation that a chair be placed on the tennis courts.  Louis stated that the guidelines need to be checked as he believes there are issues with sanitizing the chair after every use.

· When will the membership vote for new members?  That will be at the Annual Meeting on October 7th.

· When will the sidewalks be cleaned – discussed under management report

· Concern about the constant repairing of sidewalks – Louis stated that this is an on-going maintenance item

· When was the last time the clubhouse was spruced up?  Louis stated new furniture was purchased not too long ago and there are many differing opinions on the subject.  However he stated that ACC and management can look at it.
· When is pool opening – answered under President’s report

· Umbrellas at the pool – premature as pool is closed

· Painting contract does not include the concrete slab leading out from the garage door of the Oakmonts and the Carlyles and property owners should be notified.  Bruce was asked to address this with the painters.

· Is the irrigation being turned off to accommodate the painters?  Yes

· Are wet checks being performed on a regular basis?  Yes – there have been some pump issues however and we are turning off the system to accommodate the painters.

· Some street signs are worn.  Louis stated we recognize that is the case and we will address it.

· Is Only Trees trimming all homes on Niemen?  Bob stated he would look into it; however, trimming by Only Trees is done 2x/year for the Coconut palms; other palms 1x/year and the oaks every other year.

· Swales with standing water – no solution yet and as the oak trees continue to grow the problem exists and the Association will address them as they can.

Bruce raised an issue regarding dirty driveways and needed paver repairs in some driveways.  He stated letters need to go out to homeowners.  He agreed to work with Donna to address the problem.

Next Meeting Date – The next Board of Directors Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, August 27th at 7 pm via Zoom.  
ADJOURNMENT:  
The meeting adjourned at 7:50 pm.
Respectfully submitted by:
Donna Tagg, LCAM, 
on Behalf of the Board of Director for The Isles HOA.
